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Transportation & Parking Committee 

Meeting Minutes -- September 25, 2019 

1. Attendees included Richard Ashley, Jeri Baker, Nick Quint, Pam Tate, Sandra Gabbert, Maggie 

Ma, Kristin Link, and Carol Bishop. 

 

2. Future meetings this term will be held in the Alternative Transportation Conference Room at:   

 

a. 2:00 pm Wednesday October 23d     (the 4th Wednesday in October) 

b. 2:00 pm Wednesday November 20th     (the 3d Wednesday in November) 

c. 2:00 pm Wednesday December 11th     (the 2nd Wednesday in December) 

 

3. The election of a Vice-Chair was postponed to the October meeting.   

 

4. At the next CUS meeting (October 17th at 2:00 pm) Dr. Ashley will ask the CUS to appoint a 

representative to the Transportation & Parking Committee. 

 

5. Hold-over GSA-raised issues with respect to multi-day parking passes for when the University is 

open, but classes are not in session,  will be taken up at the October meeting. 

 

6. Dr. Ashley will be reaching out to invite Mike Mollenhauer at VTTI and Mac Babb to discuss 

electric scooters at the November meeting. 

 

7. Dr. Ashley will be reaching out to invite Lisa Assad to discuss parking citation appeal issues at 

the October meeting 

 

8. New ADA fleet vehicle: Fleet Services now has an ADA-accessible Dodge Caravan that can be 

reserved by departments on campus. The van is equipped with a ramp and seats five, plus one 

wheelchair passenger. Carol Bishop will send out a second notice in this regard via VT News; 

this information is also posted on their main website. 

 

9. Nick Quint will discuss the new fall schedule for Alternative Transportation at the October 

meeting. 

 

10. Jeri Baker will discuss the plans for the Perry Street area construction and/or the Electric Vehicle 

(EV) Plan in one or more future meetings.  {She sent the EV Plan document around to all of us 

shortly after the September 25th meeting, so this item will appear at the end of the agenda for the 

October meeting; consequently, it would be preferable for Committee members to read it prior to 

that point.} 

 


